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MEDWAY PENINSULA PRIMARY CARE NETWORK – PATIENT NEWSLETTER FEB 2022

Medway Peninsula PCN has had a busy 12 months supporting our three GP practices and helping them during a challenging time. 
The PCN has coordinated 34,084 Covid 19 vaccines to patients from Highparks Medical Practice, The Elms Medical Practice and St Werburgh Medical Practice since January 2021. Its success in protecting our patients from infection could not have occurred without the support from our wonderful network of volunteers and our teams of vaccinators and administrators who have often given up their private time to support this service.
The volume of vaccines has significantly reduced, and we are now mopping up patients with their booster vaccines whilst now working through our lists of children aged between 5-11 who are immunocompromised or live with someone who is immunocompromised. The NHS has issued searches so we can identify these patients and we will be making contact via the telephone or a text message to book in for an appointment.
Looking ahead we are in talks with the local Clinical Commissioning Group to put together a plan for future vaccination programs. As soon as we have news on that we will share with our patients.
Other PCN activities that have taken place recently has been the recruitment of an additional member of staff to support our GP practice members. Our new paramedic started with us on 01 Feb 2022, and she will be supporting practices with home visits and minor ailment clinics. This new member of staff joins our existing PCN team that we fund to support our three member practices. The following is a summary of our PCN clinical team:
· First Contact Physiotherapist x 1
· Clinical Pharmacist x 1
· Physician Associate x 2
· Social Prescribing Link Workers x 2
· Health and Well Being Coach x1
We have recently set up a PCN website to help to provide patients registered in our area with information regarding the work the PCN undertakes, the services that it supports and the staffing it supplies. This website is now live and has direct links to the three member practices. https://www.medwaypeninsulapcn.co.uk/ 
Last year was our first year of hosting medical students from Kent and Medway Medical School. Despite the pandemic we have continued in 2021/22 to host medical students in the first year of their 5-year course to become a doctor. We are very proud to be part of the future NHS workforce.
In the coming year we will be looking at new ways to support our member practices in terms of additional recruitment whilst also seeking ways that we can tackle health inequalities in our area. This is a national NHS objective and our PCN will be part of this work and looking at ways to provide patients with equitable access to medical services.
We hope this update has been informative and look forward to launching our website and Facebook page to assist with providing patients in our area with information regarding their local health services. 
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